Reverend L.H. Griffith Chairman Board of County Commissioners Douglas County Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Rev. Griffith,

Thank you so much for your kind letter as of Oct. 7, 1941.

We will be very happy indeed to have you speak at our Lawrence Rotary Club which meets at the Eldridge Hotel at 12:30. The date of November 24 is highly satisfactory.

Shall we call for you or will you be present at the Eldridge Hotel as early as 12:15 p.m. that day?

We will greatly appreciate your contribution.

Sincerely yours,

T. R. GERHART COUNTY CLERK

J. M. SANDERSON, FIRST DISTRICT, LAWRENCE ED. JOHNSON, SECOND DISTRICT, LAWRENCE, R. 2 L. H. GRIFFITH, THIRD DISTRICT, LAWRENCE, R. 6

Douglas County, Kansas

FRED W. KAHN DEPUTY

County Clerk's Office

PHONE 359

Lawrence, Kansas.
October 7, 1941.

Mr. Forrest C. Allen
Chairman Rotary Program Committee
c/o Robinson Gymnasium
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Allen:

Your letter under date of October 2, 1941, in regard to my speaking on the subject "Business of Douglas County" at a Lawrence Rotary Club meeting, has been received.

I will be very happy to speak on this subject at one of your meetings, and I would suggest the date of November 24. If this is not satisfactory, kindly let me know.

Very truly yours,

L. H. Griffith, Chairman,

Board of County Commissioners,

Douglas County.

LHG: gdd

REVEREND L. H. GRIFFITH
R. R. 6
LONE STAR, KANSAS

her, Porest C. allew,

Sen Sir;

In answer to yours of

this & the inst. would say I think I cans few hand for your

Riling club meeting at the Eldridge Notel, by 12-15.

Thouting your for this privilege

Janu respet feelly.

L. H. Graffeth.

The Rev. Lou Griffith
Chairman Board of County Commissioners
Douglas County
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Rev. Griffith,

.0.

This morning Mr. Dolph Simons, business manager of the Lawrence Journal-World, called me to tell of a very interesting meeting that his father attended over at Oskaloesa.

The chairman of the county commissioners of Jefferson County spoke to the Retarians over there on the subject of the business of Jefferson County.

Mr. Simons suggested that it would be a fine thing to have you as the speaker before our Lawrence Rotary Club some Monday noon at the Eldridge Hotel to speak on the subject, "Business of Douglas County".

All of our dates are filled until Nov. 17. We would appreciate it greatly if you would accept one of the dates open to you between Nov. 17 and Dec. 29. If you could kindly favor us with this talk we would appreciate it if you would call me at K U 83 or drop me a line in care of the Robinson Gymnasium, University of Kansas. I assure you that we would not only be happy to hear from you, but our members would receive some informative and valuable information.

Sincerely yours,

Mr. Dolph Simons
Business Manager
Lawrence Journal-World
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dolph,

Thank you very much for your thoughtfulness in calling me regarding the possibility of the Lou Griffith speech at Rotary on the business of Douglas County

I am always happy to have suggestions from our members who are constantly on the alert to give the Lawrence Rotary Club an interesting and informative hour.

Sincerely,

FCA/pg

Program Chairman, Lawrence Rotary Club

Dean George B. Smith School of Education Fraser Hall Campus

Dear Dean Smith, .

We have the acceptance of Warden M. F. Amerine of the Kansas State Penitentury to address the Lawrence Rotary Club on Monday, Nov. 17.

I believe that you and he discussed the possibility of your collaborating with him on some phase of educational work that he was either testing or planning to work out at the penitentury. Would you be kind enough to make arrangements to cooperate with him if you feel that there is something that will make the meeting more interesting.

I realize that we have you the week preceding Nov. 17. Perhaps you might like to include in your talk a lead-up to this thing. You're the boss and it's entirely in your hands, but I wanted you to know that we appreciate any educational contribution you might make.

Sincerely,

FCA/PE

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach (Chairman Program Committee Lawrence Rotary Club) Dean George B. Smith, School of Education, University of Kansas.

Dear Dean Smith:

Confirming our conversation of today I am sending you a list of the closed dates on our Rotary Club program.

We shall be very happy if you will choose a date to fit in with your schedule. The earlier the date the better it will suit us.

Both the club and I will feel highly honored to have you as our guest speaker, and we desire you to speak upon any topic that you deem fitting.

I shall be happy to hear from you after you have consulted your calendar.

With best wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Chairman, Program Committee, Lawrence Rotary Club.

FCA:AH

Speakers have been obtained for Rotary Club for the following dates:

THE REPORT OF THE PART OF THE PART OF THE PARTY OF THE PARTY AND THE PAR

OF SEPTEMBER AND ADDRESS OF THE PARTY ADDRESS OF THE PARTY ADDRESS OF T

I SPORT ON LINE OF COME AND ROLL WELDING NOW

THE DIE WHEN THE TOTAL STREET STREET,

the terms of the same product of last arrest of

October 6

October 13

October 20

October 27

November 3

Movember 5, 1941 Mr. Clif Calvin Estes-Snyder Investment Co. Lawrence, Kansas Dear Clif, Next week at Rotary our speaker will be Dean George B. Smith of the School of Education here at the University. I am enclosing a write-up summarizing Dean Smith's achievements. He has had coaching experience - was a coach immediately after his graduation from the University of Minnesota. As you know, he is my boss. His subject at Rotary will be: "Why is Education a Controversial Topic?" Sincerely,

FCA/pg

Chairman, Program Committee

Laurence Rotary Club

ROTARY PROGRAMS

July 7 - Change your Place at each Course

July 14 - Van Bruner Karl Klosey

July 14 - Van Bruner Karl Klosey

July 21 - Saymond Rich Dan Brune

E Brune Hodrick & Klosey

July 28 - Roger Williams; Dave Horkmans

August 4 - John Stutz

August 11 - Jac

August 18 - Justin Hill; I. J. Meade

		Memorandum =	
from			Date
to			

Sept. 1	(George Hedrick and Dave Herkmans)
8	(Gerald Hesse)
15	(Vic Hurt and Mike Getto)
22	(Film - Denver Convention)
29	(Col. De Bevois - Salvation Army)
Oct. 6	(Ann Meeting - Dr. Konomis)
13	(Fred M. Harris, "The Business of the State Board of Regents")
20	(Walt Varnum - Pharmacy Week)
27	(Governor Scotty)
Nov. 3	(Recognition and Appreciation Day for Dr. A.J. Anderson)
10	(Dean George B. Smith, "Why is Education A Controversial Topic?") (Warden M.F. Amerine of Kansas State Penitentury, speaking on the penitentury)
17	(Warden M.F. Amerine of Kansas State Penitentury, speaking on the penitentury)
24	(Rev. L.H. Griffith, Chm. Board of County Comm., "The Business of Douglas Co.")
Dec. 1	(Frank L. Brittain, "Let's Save American Business") - Lu Paruell
	(Chancellor Deane W. Malott - Entertaining on the K.U. campus)
15	(Rotary Christmas luncheon) Eyehnung of Jelle
22	(Rotary Christmas luncheon) Eychongt of Jeffer (Christmas sing - short and snappy) W. G. Lignandeneguicus; Frank L. Buittain - Lets Jane Business;
29	trank L'Amillain- mes
Jan. 5	Prof H.B. Christ The Outlook in the Pacific P. 1. TO 11
12	Auch Ellerneuth - J. Willard Redings & C. C. C. it
19	Col. Ducenbury, ff. Kollinder Dock Northern Williams
26	Front H. S. Chubb the Chilosof in the Sale Redrings of T. C. U. it Low the Orisent Emergency affects the Fublic Schools culture Rotary and Honey Hames Rotary and Shorey Hames See Brokler!
Feb. 2	Rotary arms Honey Han
9	(Dr. R.Q. Brewster, "Chemical Aspects of the Sulfanilimide Froblem)
16	(George Staples, Magician) New Wherry (Call Limearly) fadhus
23	Tom Dones Commercias ar - Care Review title fadly

December 15, 1941.

Dear Fellow Rotarian:

Enclosed herewith you will please find report of the Rotary Student Loan Fund Committee appointed by President Andrews, as of Dec. 5, 1941, and a report of the Rotary Student Loan Fund Treasurer, as of Sept. 15, 1936.

These reports are sent you because you are one of 25 members of the Club who contributed to this fund and made it possible.

The report of the Committee was presented at the last meeting of the Board and it was approved and same is to become effective Jan. 1, 1942 unless objections are received from any of the 25 members still in the Club.

Unless we receive from you or any of the other members an objection to this procedure, the recommendation of the Committee will become effective Jan. 1, 1942.

With the seasons best wishes, I am

Rotarily yours,

Secretary.

REPORT OF ROTARY STUDENT LOAN FUND COMMITTEE December 5, 1941.

Your committee of the Rotary Student Loan Fund composed of Caryl Dodds, Lyle Gibbon, Walter Keeler, Ike J. Meade and Karl Klooz appointed by the President of the Rotary Club to study the Audit Report and bring back to the Board of Directors some recommendation concerning the Rotary Student Loan Fund, wishes to report as follows:

The one \$1000.00 Republic of Chile 6% External Sinking Fund Gold Bond, dated October 1, 1926, due April 1, 1960, being bond No. If 37749, be retained by the Rotary Club since its current market value at this time is approximately only 14½ on the dollar, the Committee feeling more can be realized in holding same instead of liquidating it.

The Committee also recommends that the \$400.00 Douglas County Building & Loan certificate #C 7217, dated January 1, 1937, the \$18.00 interest collected and on hand on the above certificate, and \$101.78 for sale of U. S. Bonds of the amount of \$153.91 mentioned in the Audit Report covering sale of U. S. Bonds, a total of \$519.78, be returned to the General Fund of the Lawrence Rotary Club, as it appears that these are funds that were invested from the general fund of the Club.

The Committee further recommends that the Balance Cash on Hand in the Rotary Student Loan Fund \$198.98, that \$52.13 of the amount of \$153.91 covering sale of U. S. Bonds and \$129.89 interest on hand on the Chile Bond, a total of \$381.00 be turned over to the K. U. Student Loan Fund, together with the outstanding loans amounting to \$328.00.

All members of the committee were present for this meeting with the exception of Walter J. Keeler and the Chairman had an expression from him and his views are in harmony with the above recommendations.

Rotary Student Loan Fund Committee
Caryl J. Dodds
Lyle Gibbon
Walter J. Keeler
Ike J. Meade
Karl Klooz, Chairman

Chairman

Rotary Student Loan Fund September 15, 1936

Balance on hand per last figure, July	77, 1933	\$138.63
4-12-35 Paid by Grover		
5-28-35 Paid by Grover 8-13-36 Interest Paid by Grover	사용하다 보다 하는데 보면 하는데 보면 보면 보면 보다 되었다. 이 보고 있는데 되었다. 그는데 보고 있는데 보고 있	60.35
Balance on hand, September 15, 1936.		\$198.98

I. J. Meade, Treasurer

All notes in Collection Case in red box envelope.

All Statements and Correspondence in metal letter file in South window of my office.

\$1,498.11

Laura Riley

Collected from Rot Collected from int	cerest				\$203.05
Arant Anderson, A. J. Banks, F. E. Bruner, V. K. Barnes, J. R. Butler, Harold Bell, John Barrow, James Blair Constant, C. H. Dinsmoor, Mrs. Dinsmoor, Paul Dale, Bert Dodds, Carol Mrs. Davis Davis, W. W. Decker, Chas. Emick, John Ellsworth, Fred Foster, Geo. Funk, T. D. Hanna, H. J.	\$20.00 5.00 45.00 40.00 3.70 25.30 4.90 17.60 15.00 13.50 71.25 136.50 16.20 17.50 4.00 10.00 10.00 10.00 10.00 10.00 10.00 10.00 10.00 10.00 10.00	Hill, Alfred Jennings, F. Jones, J. F. Kelley, F. J. Klein, Ed Kirchoff, Geo. Kreek, Geo. L. Kent, Ray Klock, H. Lindley, E. H. Klooz, Karl Lawrence, A. Moore, R. C. Mote, Sharron Metzler, Roy Meade, I. J. Manley, R. C. Means, Hugh Newman, Will Ober, Bert O'Brien, Dr. Parsons, Ed Peairs, H. B.	7.50 1.00 24.25 2.00 15.00 25.00 25.00 30.90 11.70 6.00 31.50 10.00 30.00 25.85	Russell, C. B. Rankin, Paul Rankin, Robt. Rowlands, Robt. Smith, H. P. Sullivan, E. J. Spaulding, W. A. Sanderson, J. M. St. Clair, John Shultz, E. B. Simons, Dolph Simons, W. C. Thiele, Walter Varnum, Walter Varnum, Walter VanNester, H. G. Wagstaff, Dick Weaver, A. B. Ward, Ralph Wilhelmi, Max Ware, Lloyd Williams, Roger Young, E. W. Smalley	10.00 20.00 22.05 10.00
Hungerford, H. B.	17.00	Total coll	ected f	rom members	\$1,123,20
		* * * * *			\$1,498.11
PAID OUT:					
To Dinsmoor & Thiele Cash on hand				\$981.48	
J. A. Jarboe Walter Jas. E. R. Cross, Glenn C. Gro (Endorsed Clarence Sho Joel James Viola Venne Jas. Bernard Vincent Flen	Shannon Jr. ver by Jas. res	30.00 15.00 40.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00 50.00			

23.00 Hugh O. Douglas (This note is endorsed by D. M. Horkmans, but on 11-15-27 it appeared that Hugh O. Douglas was in need of funds immediately and he could not procure a letter at that time from anyone recommending him, and Mr. Horkmans agreed to stand sponsor on the note if Douglas could not produce a letter from someone connected with the Athletic Association recommending him for the loan. Later on Mr. Karl Klooz recommended him for the loan, and stated that he was doing satisfactory work, and I take it that Mr. Horkmans is not in any way obligated to pay the note).

30.00

378,00

Received from I. J. Meade, the above notes totaling \$378.00, and cash amounting to \$138.63.

C. B. Russell, Treasurer Lawrence Rotary Club Lawrence, Kansas

My dear Mr. Russell:

Referring to our conversation relative to Chile Bonds at the luncheon today noon, I am re-hashing some information and sending a copy of this letter to Mr. Karl Klooz that he may bring the matter before the Rotary Club Directors, as perhaps no one who was a Director in 1930, is a Director at this time. The facts are as follows: - - As Treasurer of the Rotary Student Loan Fund, I found that it was taking too much of my time and personally felt that I would like to continue it as a distinctive Rotary Fund by ceasing to make any more collections or making any more loans. About July 7, 1933, I made up a complete statement of this fund and a supplemental statement on Sept. 15, 1936, which shows that I have on hand as Treasurer, the sum of \$198.98 and the old Rotary Notes as per list. I was authorized by Resolution of the Club to turn over to Paul A. Dinsmoor and Walter G. Thiele, the sum of \$981.48 and they were instructed to invest it in bonds and pay the interest annually to some form of student activity. I gave them my check on the Rotary Fund for the amount, \$981.48. While they were in the Bank, they went over to Mr. F. W. Hosford and purchased from him a Chile Bond, \$1000.00 Par, on May 6, 1930, for \$921.25. This was the actual bona fide market for Chile Bonds at that time. After the sale was made, they came back to my desk and I expressed a regret that they did not buy an Argentine Government Bond drawing the same rate of interest. Now it so happened that my guess as that time would have been good.

I think also, Mr. Russell that if you will check your records, this bond could have been sold for this price or very near this price for several months after this purchase, and as I understand, it was turned over to you and that one of the coupons which could have been cashed when it was due, was permitted to be carried and was not presented until some time afterward when all Chile Bonds went into default. The amount of money I paid them was \$981.48, and after purchasing the Chile Bond, they had sufficient funds to purchase a U. S. Government \$50.00 bond, and I am assuming that the Rotary Club still has this bond. Now I am not writing this letter to criticize anyone or clear anyone's skirts in the transaction. However, I know that I worked faithfully to collect in this fund and used ordinary diligence in loaning it out, but in every case I secured a recommendation from someone on the Hill before making the loan. Now the condition of this fund at this time is that I have in my account as Treasurer, \$198.98 and the \$378.00 worth of notes. The Rotary Club should have the \$50.00 bond, and the Chile Bond which is worth about \$195.00 at this time. Mr. Dinsmoor and Mr. Thiele of course acted in good faith, and Mr. Hosford acted in good faith in selling the bond and he sold them the kind of bond that they desired to purchase and at the then market. I am giving this information that the matter might be brought before the Directors with any action that they may wish to take in the matter, and I am enclosing herewith the statement in detail and the supplemental statement and am asking that you present these to the Directors as I do not have an extra copy, - only for my files.

Very truly yours

Professor H. B. Chubb, Department of Political Science, University of Kansas.

Dear Professor Chubb:

I want you to know how genuinely we appreciated your wonderful talk on The Outlook in the Pacific at Rotary last Monday.

Your talk flowed so easily that it was almost like a classroom lecture, yet it was so full of vital facts of the present emergency that you had everyone mentally on his toes. While they were all thrilled with it, they were steeped with the consciousness that it was coming from someone in authority.

We are always glad to have you - you always ring the bell when you speak at Rotary. Thank you so much.

Very sincerely yours,

Chairman, Program Committee, Lawrence Rotary Club.

FCA: AH

H. B. Chubb --

Professor of Political Science, University of Kansas. Teaches courses in International Law and International Relations.

Came to the University of Kansas 1918 from George Washington University, Washington, D. C. While there he was Research Assistant for the House and Senate, and was also on the staff of the Library of Congress. During World War I was in the Treasury Department on War Risk.

In 1926 he went to Europe for the Carnegie Endowment.

Mr. Bruce Cameron Chairman Local Board No. 1 for Douglas Co. 1640 Illinois Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Cameron,

I beg to acknowledge receipt of your good letter of the 8th instant.

I understand how you feel about addressing the Rotary Club at this time and I quite agree with you. However, I want to thank you very much for your expression of good wishes.

Sincerely,

PCA/PE

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach Local Board No. 1 Douglas County

000

73 045

DEC 9 1941 001

Lawrence, Kansas

1640 Illinois Lawrence, Kansas December 8, 1941

Mr. Forrest C. Allen, Director
Physical Education and Recreation
Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Mr. Allen,

I have your favor of December 5, 1941, inviting me to the Lawrence Rotary Club to give a talk concerning some of the interests and high lights of the Selective Service and Induction program.

Inasmuch as this country is at war, I think it would be improper for me to talk concerning this work at the present time.

Therefore, I reluctantly write you that I cannot accept your very kind invitation.

I have always felt very much at home in a Rotary Club having been a member, officer, and director of the St. Louis club as well as a member and president of the Pittsburg, Kansas club.

With all good wishes to you, and again expressing to you my appreciation for your invitation, I am

Sincerely dours,

Bruce Cameron, Chairman

Local Board No. 1 for Douglas Co.

BC/c

E : 0 December 5, 1941 Mr. Bruce Cameron 1640 Illinois Lawrence, Kansas Dear Mr. Cameron, I am wondering if you would be kind enough to favor the Lawrence Rotary Club with a talk concerning some of the interesting highlights of the induction program. What I mean is some of the humorous and interesting things regarding the business of your draft service board. Neal Wherry spoke to me and thought that you would give an interesting account of it, and I am confident that Weal knows whereof he speaks. We have the dates of Jan. 5, 19, 26, and Feb. 2 open. We will be especially grateful to have you accept one of these dates. We will appreciate hearing from you at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach

PCA/PE

December 9, 1941 Mr. Meal Wherry Principal Lawrence Memorial High School Lawrence, Kansas Dear Meal, I have just received a letter from Mr. Bruce Cameron informing me that he feels, since the country is at war, that it would be improper for him to speak on the work of the draft board at this time. Thank you very much, Neal, for making the suggestion. It would have made an interesting program I am sure. However, I quite agree with Mr. Cameron, and I am sure that we all do. Sincerely, Forrest C. Allen FCA/PE

Chancellor Deane W. Malott Frank Strong Hall Campus

Dear Chancellor Helott,

Thank you very much for your splendid contribution to Rotary today. Your presentation was forceful and to the point and all the while you held the Rotarians at your fingertips.

I thought your presentation was excellent and your intimate knowledge of Hawaii and the Pacific served as a topic that had each and every Rotarian follow from the Far West to the west end of the campus and back.

It is easy to see the momentum which has come to pass since you took over on Mount Oread.

Again, thank you for a snappy and artistic presentation which made Rotary meeting as of December 8 a very memorable one.

Sincerely,

FCA/pg

Forrest C. Allen

Mr. Bob Glotzbach 1021 Massachusetts Lewrence, Kensas

Dear Bob,

I want to thank you for your fine contribution to this morning's Rotary Club meeting.

I am expressing not only my personal feelings, but also those of the entire Rotary Club.

Sincerely,

PCA/PE

Forrest C. Allen

Prof. Joseph Wilkins Frank Strong Hall Campus

Dear Joe,

Thanks so much for putting the old "spizerincktum" in to the Rotary meeting Monday noon.

We greatly appreciate your ever willing and gracious attitude to give of your talents to civic organizations.

I am expressing my personal feelings as well as those of the entire Rotary Club.

Sinceroly,

FCA/pg

Porrest C. Allen

Miss Irene Peabody Frank Strong Hall Campus

Dear Miss Peabody,

The entire Rotary Club was gratified and pleased by your lovely singing this noon and we appreciate your kindness very, very much.

I am speaking for the entire club and also am expressiong my personal feelings in the matter. Thank you for making the Rdary meeting a grand success. We always love to hear you sing.

Sincerely,

FCA/PS

Forrest C. Allen

December 8, 1941

0 . 5

Prof. Allen Crafton Dept. of Speech Campus

Doar Allen,

Thank you so much for your grand addition to our Rotary Club meeting this noon.

Your offering was swell and the Rotarians fairly ate it up! We certainly enjoyed it.

Sincerely,

PCA/pg

Forrest C. Allen